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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.  Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Earline Roth, and Commissioner Walter Tillery 

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Mostofa Sarwar and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
OCTOBER 30, 2018


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the minutes of October 30, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18- 096 was approved unanimously.
NOVEMBER 13, 2018

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the minutes of November 13, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-097 was approved unanimously.
COMMUNICATIONS 


No Report 
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Daniels reported that he wanted to express his gratitude for the work done over this very busy year. He said that tremendous changes and decisions made by this Board and staff to improve service on the streets as requested by the public will result in a lot of exciting things that will happen in 2019. 

Chairman Daniels reported that he wanted to thank Justin Augustine and Dr. Munster and their teams for doing great work.
Chairman Daniels reported that he was going to rearrange the agenda to accommodate our friends in the hospitality industry so that they could go back to work.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


No Report 
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that there would be an Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REORT 

Chairman Raymond stated that he wanted to thank everyone for their help and support.
2019 BUDGET 

Justin Augustine reported that he appreciated all of the input from the Commissioners that has been included in the budget.

Justin Augustine reported that there are 19 options included in the budget; they are not incorporated in the baseline of the budget but are part of the budget package.

Justin Augustine reported that anytime the Board sees fit to implement any of those options or any combination of those options it could to do so and he didn’t want any confusion by the general public.

AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS – HOSPITALITY WORKERS 

Payton Gill stated that she was speaking on behalf of Ashley who was a service industry worker in the French Quarter and she was going to tell her story because she could not make the meeting today.  

Payton Gill stated that they were talking to people on the streets and bringing their stories to these meetings. Workers in the service industry whose labor is used exclusively during carnival season receive no extra compensation while the businesses in the city roll in the big bucks.
Payton Gill stated that under no circumstances should the workers have delays or no full bus services especially during carnival season. 
Payton Gill stated that this was Ashley’s experience and other workers experiences after a full day of work. 
Payton Gill stated that Ashley began walking in the rain to find a way to get home the Saturday before Mardi Gras Day and she was shuffling through the aftermath of the celebration. 
Payton Gill stated that Ashley began to huddle with fellow workers waiting at the South Rampart and Canal bus stop and leaned against the building wall in hopes of finding a small spot to shelter herself from the rain. She was waiting for about 10 minutes when the bus arrived and she saw city workers putting barricades in the middle of Canal Street and she said that there were buses down the street and they had to go there to get a bus.
Payton Gill stated that Ashley said that if she caught an Uber or a Lyft it would cost her a full day’s pay.

Payton Gill stated that Ashley said that the streetcars were always late and the Canal Streetcar always had some type of service interruption.
Payton Gill stated that the Hospitality workers generate millions of dollars for the City of New Orleans and they do not get the necessary service that’s needed for them to get home.

Sam stated that the hospitality workers needed more buses, especially for the East New Orleans Night Owl.

Sam stated that the streetcar schedule was not sufficient for the hospitality workers and during Mardi Gras the hospitality workers can’t get home from work.

Sam stated that the buses need to come every 15 minutes day and night, and the RTA needed to stop investing in streetcars and put more buses on the street.

Kenneth McGee stated the RTA should stop using hospitality workers as a reason to expand streetcar routes; he said that more buses need to be placed on the street.
Kenneth McGee stated that the current bus service was a 1/3 of what it was before Hurricane Katrina and more service needed to be put on the street.

Kenneth McGee stated that the service on the street was not due to a lack of funds but from a lack of priorities
Kenneth McGee stated that the hospitality workers demand that their requests be heard and that buses come every 15 minutes and more service was needed in New Orleans East and RTA should stop consolidating the bus routes and provide 24-hour bus service so the hospitality workers can get home.
Alan Drake stated that he has been transit dependent for 2 years and uses the St. Claude Line and it is impossible to keep a schedule due to the bridge and he believes having the bus run every 15 minutes would be a waste of money.

Alan Drake stated that 90% of the passengers on the Riverfront line were tourist and 70% of the St. Charles Line riders were locals and on the Canal Line 90% of the riders were locals.

Alan Drake stated that he was going to spend his 3 minutes on small particle air pollution, which is a growing threat.
Commissioner Raymond stated that the Board really appreciated the hospitality industry coming consistently to these meetings and making their voices heard and he stated that he has worked in the hospitality industry through college and he understands how important it is to have reliable transportation especially in times of need. 
Commissioner Raymond stated that it was not this boards intention to add any new streetcar services at this time and the Board was trying to figure out how to get transportation more consistent in New Orleans East and make transportation better for everybody. 
Commissioner Raymond stated that if the hospitality people could come to the Rider Advisory Committee meetings or Finance Committee Meetings they would get a better understanding on how service improvements work and how to better communicate with the RTA and get their points across. 
Chairman Daniels stated that the questions that are being talked about this meeting would be discussed at the Finance and Operations Committee meetings. 

Commissioner Daniels stated that by the time of a Board Meeting, the Commissioners are making decisions regarding things that were already debated and discussed at the committee meetings. 

Commissioner Neal stated that Commissioner Raymond was correct, the Board should prioritize and look at accessibility and equity for the hospitality workforce and how RTA provides transportation options, not just for Mardi Gras but for normal transportation.

Commissioner Neal stated that there were things that were on the horizon; RTA has been considering a pilot project for additional service for New Orleans East that the Board will talk about next year and staff would reach out to the hospitality workers for their input.
Commissioner Neal stated that staff was going to start a Comprehensive Operational Analysis and staff was going to reach out to the hospitality workers for their input into this process.

Chairman Daniels stated that he wanted the hospitality workers to remember that there are people that ride the streetcars to go to work and taking kids to school and sometimes, as an advocate himself he gets into either or discussions, and this board was trying to determine how RTA serves all of our people who are struggling to get to work including those who take the streetcar.

Chairman Daniels stated that he heard from people who live uptown and in midcity that are going to work and take the streetcar, and he wanted to remember everybody and wanted to mention that RTA was also encouraging the tourism industry to be a real partner in expanding service. 
Chairman Daniels stated that the board was on the side of the transit riding public and that is something that everyone in this audience and anyone within earshot should be crystal clear about. 
Justin Augustine stated that for the record he wanted to make sure that the public understood that the baseline budget does not incorporate the options, but the options are part of the overall budget package and anytime throughout the year if the Board decided to implement any one of those options they could do it. 
Justin Augustine stated that the potential cost of the options and the coverage ratio could be managed for the Board.

Chairman Daniels stated that this was something new for the Board and he appreciated Justin and his team working on these options and he stated that they are high level estimates, but when additional resources are available and the board decides to move on those options it will be shared with the public and RTA would work with the public on determining how it prioritizes resources. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that Transdev staff met with RTA Executive Staff to discuss the preliminary budget and as a result, and staff focused on the major line items.

Ronald Baptiste stated that staff learned subsequent to developing the budget and submitting the budget to the board for discussion that the City of New Orleans had submitted its 2019 Budget and updated the Sales Tax Projections. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA’s sales tax reductions at that time were based on 2018 projections from the City and staff was able to discover some additional opportunities in Sales Tax revenue and staff adjusted the budget accordingly. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that staff also examined RTA’s projected expenses and made adjustments in several line items and revisited Transdev’s expenses and the most significant adjustment that came out of that review was to reflect 8 months of Management Services cost directly attributed to Transdev through August 31, 2019.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the difference between what was estimated for a 12- month budget and the 8-month budget for Transdev Services was placed into a separate account and that addressed the changes that would be in place in 2019 for the new RTA Management Structure. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the net result was that the new budget reflects approximately $700,000 in net revenue over total expenses and expenditures, so the budget went from a deficit position to a positive position. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the summary of the budget was that the Operating Revenues Line Item represents $104.5 Million, the Operating Expenses Line Item was $100.6 Million, the TMSEL Legacy Cost Line Item was $3.5 Million, the Government Assistance Line Item was $15 Million, the Debt Service Line Item was $14.8 Million and the Net Revenue Line Item after the Operating and Capital Expenses and Debt Service Line Items was $0.7 Million. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the 2018 schedule reflected the adjustments that were made with the board’s approval for extending the No. 39 overnight service on Route 16 and overnight service in the French Market at Harrah’s.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the 19 options are listed in the budget and are valued and when the Board makes its decision, they can be incorporated into the budget. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that 80% of the budget comes from Sales Tax and another 18% comes from passenger fares and advertisement and other sources make up the difference.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Expenses, as projected were $18.9 Million, Labor and Fringe Benefits were $909,165, Services (other than Transdev), Materials and Supplies were $5,378,912 and included in this line item was fuel for the buses and staff increased the amount of the cost of fuel in this line item from $2.25 to $2.40, Utilities were $1,597,911, Casualty and Liability were $5,620,422, Taxes were $464,786 and Miscellaneous was $204,338. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that this budget reflects 8 months of Delegated Management for Transdev and that is approximately $54.3 million and the breakdown was for Administrative Fees which was a fixed fee and there were variables based on the number of hours that Transdev operates. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the difference between what was budgeted for 12 months was the $27.4 million which was placed in a separate line item in the RTA budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the 19 options that Justin Augustin referred to were listed for the Board and included in the detailed budget with an estimated cost. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that this was the best budget process that the RTA ever had and he commended Commissioner Raymond, Dr. Munster, Deslie Isidore and Tim Kennedy for the time and effort put into this process. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – NOVEMBER 


Ronald Baptiste reported that 2018 has 11 months under its belt and has done very well year to date; the authority has spent $5 Million less than what was projected for a number of reasons.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Operating Revenues were approximately $18.9 Million; expenses were at about $14 Million and it resulted in a $4.9 Million positive difference.  

Ronald Baptiste reported that Farebox Recovery Ratio decreased in November due to a drop in passenger revenues and an increase in operating expenses but the ratio remained within the normal range of 10% to 30%

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Income Ratio was still in an acceptable range and the RTA met all of its debt obligations including the 2010 Bond Issues.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Liability claims paid out in November totaled $17,000 and only one claim was settled, which is below the average of 2-3 cases per month.

Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a question he had to address from Chairman Daniels and he said he would have all of the details next month.


Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a slight dip in passenger fare revenue comparing budget to actual but Operating Revenues exceeded the budget in Operating Expenses.

 Ronald Baptiste reported that as a result of having additional revenues, RTA does not just find ways to spend that money; it is being placed aside for future needed expenditures. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Legacy Cost Line Item was dropping because retirees were moving to another medical program. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that Maritime was reflective of the State funding and there was no cash impact to the agency. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Government Assistance Line Item, the RTA has been the recipient of additional funds and the RTA was not spending to the level that was predicted because some major projects were on hold. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the beneficial result was a Net Positive Budget that’s being maintained for future use. 

In response to Commissioner Bryan, Justin Augustine stated that the biggest change in the surplus was the fact that staff removed 4 months out of the 12-month budget that was dedicated to the RTA side of the equation which had no profit and overhead which was included in RTA’s Revenue and Expense Calculations.

 Chairman Daniels stated that the Finance Committee was going to undertake a policy on how to use surplus monies.
Commission Neal asked if the public had any comments regarding the budget.

James Guilbeau stated that over the Thanksgiving weekend there were a lot of people in the City and the Canal Streetcar operators should get a special commendation for dealing with all the people on the line.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA had real time monitoring of the streetcars by having the supervisors on the line but there were four red streetcars lined up together and at another time, while waiting around Jackson Square, four streetcars went down toward Esplanade and none came back.

James Guilbeau stated that the Canal Street Streetcar and the Riverfront Street Streetcars don’t deal with all of the traffic and he thinks that the transit system works quite well but the RTA needs to run a special event streetcar to the Superdome/Union Passenger Terminal, Canal and Esplanade with a big green sign in the front stating it was a special shuttle. 
James Guilbeau stated that the Convention Center was the largest in the country and the RTA needed to take a look at how to get adequate transportation service to that area of the City.
Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA needed to think about how to create better service for the riding public during special events.
2019 BUDGET PRESENTATION


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the 2019 Budget.  Resolution 18-084 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AWARD:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – ALGIERS PARK AND RIDE FACILITY – PHASE I 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a General Contractor – Algiers Park and Ride Facility – Phase I.

Commissioner Bryan stated that this award would get the Algiers Park and Ride Facility up and running.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Command Construction Industries, LLC.   Resolution No.  18-085 was adopted unanimously
GENERAL CONTRACTOR – ENVELOPE REPAIRS A. PHILIP RANDOLPH FACILITY 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a General Contractor – Envelope.


Commissioner Raymond and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Battco Construction.  Resolution No. 18-086 was adopted unanimously.

BUS SIMULATORS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Bus Simulators.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to award a contract to FAAC Incorporated.  Resolution No. 18-087 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

PROFESSIONAL ARCHITECTURAL & ENGINEERING ON-CALL SERVICES SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to issue a solicitation for Professional Architectural & Engineering On-Call Services Small Business Enterprise.

Chairman Daniels stated that one of the commitments that this Board has made was to make sure that the communities do as well as the RTA by providing the very best public transit while making sure that people in this community and the surrounding regions get to participate in providing excellent service. 
Chairman Daniels stated that this was a part of a larger framework around small business work and DBE work that this organization was committed to and it has been successful and he challenged other public sector partners to continue pushing to make improvements in this really important area.
Chairman Daniels stated that he wanted to state this publicly because a lot of effort has been put in by the team who manages this. 

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to Solicit for Professional Architectural & Engineering On-Call Services Small Business Enterprise.   Resolution No. 18-099 was approved unanimously.

TO SOLICIT AND AWARD

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to solicit and award for the General Contractor – Phase I St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Payment Replacement.


Commissioner Bryan stated that this was a big project and she wanted staff to coordinate with the City on this project and this was Phase I of the project between Julia Street and Poydras Street.

In response to Commissioner Bryan, Martin Pospisil stated that this project would take 6 months to complete.


Commissioner Neal stated that the project would meet its DBE Goal and he agrees with Commissioner Bryan that RTA needed to coordinate with the City of New Orleans and with other agencies that this project may affect.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Justin Augustine stated that this project has outlined the Public Outreach needed to keep the public updated on the project and once a contractor was on board, he would notify the commissioners 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to solicit and award for construction for Phase I of the St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Pavement Replacement.  Resolution No. 18-088 was adopted unanimously.

TO CANCEL AND RESOLICIT:
VEGETATION CONTROL ON STREETCAR LINE

 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to Cancel and Resolicit for Vegetation Control on the Streetcar Line.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to cancel the solicitation for Vegetation Control on the Streetcar Line.  Resolution No. 18- 089 was adopted unanimously.

FACILITY SLAB LEVELING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to Cancel and Resolicit for Facility Slab Leveling.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to cancel the solicitation for Facility Slab Leveling. Resolution No. 18-090 was adopted unanimously.

TO AMEND:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE/STOPS ADA COMPLIANCE – INFINITY TASK ORDER #15 TO COMPLETE DESIGN AND PROVIDE CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION SERVICES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract with Infinity Engineering for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business – St. Charles Streetcar Line/Stops ADA Compliance – Infinity Task Order #15 to Complete Design and Provide Construction Administration Services.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to amend the contract with Infinity Engineering for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business – St. Charles Streetcar Line/Stops ADA Compliance – Infinity Task Order #15 to Complete Design and Provide Construction Administration Services.   Resolution No. 18-091 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the report was sent out in advance.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT 
No Report
RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

No Report 
OFFICIAL JOURNAL 

Deslie Isidore stated that each state political subdivision had to designate an official journal in which to advertise information to the community. Staff was recommending that the Board designate The New Orleans Advocate as the official journal.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the designation of The New Orleans Advocate as its official journal.  Resolution No. 18-092 was adopted unanimously.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
CHAIRPERSON 

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA By-Laws stated that the election of Chair must take place at the December Board Meeting.

Commissioner  Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to nominate Flozell Daniels as Chairman.  Verbal Motion 18-099was approved unanimously.

VICE CHAIRWOMAN

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA By-Laws stated that the election of Vice Chair must take place at the December Board Meeting.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to nominate Earline Roth as Vice Chairwoman.  Verbal Motion 18-100 was approved unanimously.
COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Earline Roth, Chairwoman
Flozell Daniels
Fred Neal
Mark Raymond

Sharon Wegner
FINANCE COMMITTEE


Mark Raymond, Committee Chairperson

Walt Tillery
Laura Bryant 
Dr. Mostofa Sarwar
OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE


Fred Neal, Committee Chairperson

Sharon Wegner
Earline Roth

Walter Tillery


Chairman Daniels stated that he wanted to thank Commissioner Wegner for serving as Chair of the Operations and Administration Committee.

AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS 

Valerie Jefferson stated that she was downtown for Bayou Classic and the Saints Game in November and she had to wait an hour and 43 minutes for a Riverfront Streetcar and on the way back they keep switching the streetcars and the passengers were getting very upset.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the passengers were trying to get to the dome for the Saints Game and certain events and she said that the RTA does better for other events than for the for Bayou Classic.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the Lift Operators should be housed with the mechanics at the Canal Facility and should not be by themselves at the East New Orleans Facility.

Valerie Jefferson stated that she asked to use the restroom on the streetcar route and it looked like something out of 1950 and she hopes that staff consider more restrooms for the streetcars because they need more restroom stops along the streetcar routes.

Sundiata Haley congratulated Valerie Jefferson on her election as President of ATU Local 1560.


Chairman Daniels stated that there has been a theme that he wanted staff and the Board to pay attention to regarding the coordination of special events with the City of New Orleans.

Justin Augustine reported that next week the City of New Orleans was holding a meeting with all of its Departments to discuss special events that take place in the City.
Alex Posorske stated that the Comprehensive Operations Analysis has the opportunity to make a couple of upgrades to the system.
Alex Posorske stated that the two big issues that he wanted to discuss next year were the process with the COA which has the potential to go great things and that the RTA should make the Regional Planning Commission understand that this study needs to go as big as possible and the consultants should understand the process.
Alex Posorske stated that if Public Outreach was going to be done the riders need to be a part of the outreach and this project was very important so the RTA staff should be made available to the Regional Planning Commission, if necessary, and if Ride New Orleans could help in anyway please let him know
Justin Augustine thanked the Board of Commissioners and the Regional Transit Authority Staff.
Justin Augustine said he takes every request that was brought to the Board very seriously and he asked the riding public to keep challenging staff.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to add EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER – PERSONNEL MATTERS) to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-101 was approved unanimously. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:24: a.m. on the matter:

· Personnel Matters 
Verbal Motion 18-102 was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:58 a.m. Verbal Motion No. 18- 103 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of December 18, 2018 at 12:00 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-104 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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